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 HHA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

The View
Monday 4th December 2017 @ 7.30pm

Present: The President, Chairman, Vice Chairman, Treasurer, Secretary, Chris Bond, Nicki Smith, Gaynor Toms, Stuart Field, Koo Janzen, Richard Macer, Steve Downham and Ian Southgate.
1. APOLOGIES

Heather Windust and Campbell Williams

Not Present: Richard Barter.
2. PERSONALIA

The Chairman welcomed HHUA Representative Stuart Field to his first meeting.

The Chairman noted that Campbell Williams had resigned from the Council having taken over Chairmanship of the Trojans Sports Club and thanked him for his input during Council meetings.  This now left two vacancies for Non-Portfolio members and it was agreed these should be advertised on the Association’s website.
3. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS COMMITTEE MEETING 9th October 2017
Approved without comment.
4. MATTERS ARISING


a
Clash of Junior fixtures with Mercian League (4a - EMW)
The Chairman reported on discussions held at the South Management meeting, and it was agreed that any fixtures clashes would be at the peril of clubs who participated in both HHA and Mercian Junior leagues.  It was also reiterated that only clubs that took part in HHA Junior Leagues could participate in the HHA Junior Cups.  Item Closed.

b
HCC Grant for Schools’ competitions (4c – EMW)

The Chairman was still waiting for forms, and has not heard back from his contact at HCC.  On-going.

c
Club Hubs (4e – JT/GT/HHUA)
The Secretary reported that a follow up meeting had taken place in October but other workload had prevented action being taken with clubs.  It was planned to follow up with them in the new year.  On-going.
5. CORRESPONDENCE
None
6. REPORTS
a. Discipline

CB noted that an additional 7-day ban had been agreed for item 11 on the Discipline Report.  He was waiting for agreement from the South RDA for item 10.
A discussion took place relating to the Disrepute charge raised against City of Portsmouth following a match at Bournemouth.  Concern was raised over how the two standing umpires concerned had felt ‘scared’ and the shock with which all three umpires regarded the incident.  A fine of £400 was suggested which was in excess of the fine imposed on Portsmouth University last season.  Further action may be taken against the COP Captain and Manager, however they still had a further day in which to respond to the charge.
[Secretary’s Note: The minuted fine against Portsmouth University was £300 not £200 as suggested during the meeting]

The Chairman also noted that two Haslemere ladies had complained about a man from a Surrey club urinating at the Woolmer Hill pitch.  Surrey HA did not appear to have any stated policy on this sort of action and were happy to adopt ours.  The player concerned from Epsom and Ewell was suspended for one week.

b. Treasurer
Nothing to add to report.  The Treasurer was satisfied with the state of the accounts at this stage of the season.
c. Player Pathway (PP)
The Chairman thanked KJ for a comprehensive report.
A number of points from the previous meeting were covered.

i)
DBS for coaches.  It was noted these were all in order as reported.

ii)
Contract.  After a brief discussion FT agreed to present KJ with a proposed contract similar to that for the Junior Competitions’ administrator for his consideration.  It was noted an increase in the budget for the PP administrator to £6000 per annum was agreed.  This would be funded entirely from PP funds.  Action – FT to provide KJ with draft contract.
iii)
PP Accounts.  KJ noted that the Council had agreed a number of years ago that the PP committee could be responsible for their own accounts.  He also confirmed that an IOW accountant scrutinised the accounts along with the Association President.  Any questions that the President had had, had been answered satisfactorily.  The Chairman also confirmed to the Treasurer that no payment had been made to the PP from the main Association funds.
d. Junior Competitions
There were no comments on the report HW had prepared, but she was absent as not required to attend all Council meetings.

It was proposed that HW should advise the Council if she was not planning to attend in person to allow any questions to be raised to her prior to the meeting so they could be addressed and, if necessary, considered further by the Council.
e. Leagues - Outdoor
Women – No comments on the report presented.
Men – HOL – no report had been submitted.
Senior Men – no comments on the report presented.
Indoor
An indoor league was in operation, organised by Ian Bassett (IB) of King Edward’s School, and he was happy with how it was proceeding.  Seven teams had entered the South Qualifier that was being held on Tuesday December 12th.  The South tournament was scheduled for December 16th.  It was noted that the new sports centre at Eastleigh may not have indoor hockey boards and that this needed to be checked.  Action – EMW to check with Eastleigh sports centre
IB would like the league next year to be held under the auspices of HHA and was happy to do this with no charge.  This was agreed, and it was suggested that IB be co-opted onto the Council.  Entries would then take place via our website.
f. Umpires 
SF noted a typographical error in his report and that the HHUA were in the process of becoming a Community Amateur Sports Club (CASC) and this was on-going.
New white umpiring shirts had been received well.
EH (GT) were asked whether there were any guidelines for use of drones to film and/or observe matches.  Action SF/GT to discuss.
The Chairman thanked HHUA for their continued support of matches in the county.

g. EH & South

EH – GT reported that Rowena Shepherd, the County Welfare officer was booked on the Bisham Time To Listen course.
She also reported a large amount of facilities work was on-going.  It was noted that the IOW was absent and she observed that to be included the IOW council required a pitch playing strategy which they did not possess.  She did however believe that Carisbrooke College could be in receipt of fast-tracking funding in partnership with Notts Sports, one of EH’s partner suppliers that could make replacing the Smallbrook pitch feasible in the short to medium term.

South – The Chairman warned counties regarding financial phishing scams that had been received from a number of sources, and noted with regret that the South Treasurer had been affected directly.

He also noted that the South Management and Council meetings had otherwise mainly focussed on Player Pathway activities and that another survey would come out soon that would go to PP leads.

h. Cups/Tournaments/Hampshire Day

Further to his report MH noted that Haslemere HC could move the single match currently scheduled at Woolmer hill on April 14th in order to schedule the Men’s Cup and Trophy quarter and semi-finals.  It was noted the cost was considerably higher than Southampton would charge and he was asked if the amount quoted could be reduced.  It was otherwise agreed to go ahead with HHC as hosts.
i. Website.
RW outlined the Committee Vault that would enable Association documents to be stored centrally and not on individual Council members’ personal computers and that this would enable the General Data Protection Regulations coming in during 2018 to be met.  It was agreed to go ahead with this proposal.
7. EH CONSTITUTIONAL (GOVERNANCE) REVIEW & NATIONAL LEAGUE PROPOSALS
FT went over the report she had produced and notes she had taken at a meeting with EH and other South representatives on EH Governance.  All those present representing South interests had concerns over the geographical issues.  FT was of the view that both reviews would collide shortly and this had been considered in her proposal to the Association.
A follow up meeting on National League proposals will be held on January 4th in the Midlands.  Further feedback was being sought from South clubs and counties.
The Chairman also reported on these items, noting that he considered the two needed to be considered separately as he felt the Governance issue was something that would take a considerably longer time to resolve than that of the proposed increase in size of the National Leagues (men and women).  He also reported one country (India) had withdrawn from the proposed Pro-League and that this put it under threat.  He also noted that at present the ‘big 10’ clubs had not decided to withdraw from the National League at this time.
Following some discussion, two proposals were adopted:

1. “That HHA strongly opposes the EH proposal to expand the EH Leagues on the basis that insufficient work has been done to identify any need for an expansion or the adverse impact such an expansion would have on Regional and County Leagues.”

2. “Further that in light of the issue of the Second Consultation that EH should carry out a detailed and inclusive body of work with full consultation with Regions, Counties, Leagues, Umpiring Associations and Clubs to look at whether changes to the current structures and standardisation of rules and processes are beneficial and if so of what those changes should consist.”

The Secretary was asked to convey these to Rich Beer at EH.

Action – Secretary to forward proposals to EH 
[Post Meeting Note – The proposals were forwarded to EH on December 6th]
8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
FT confirmed that the Basingstoke HC were able to host the AGM on May 21st.
GT noted she had a promotional video for the Women’s World Cup being hosted in England that she could make available to anyone interested.

The meeting concluded at 9.10p.m.  The next meeting will be held on February 12th  2018.
Chairman
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